                                ZEALS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a site planning meeting held on 27th November 2015 commencing at 11am.

Present:             Cllr C Spencer (Chairman), Cllr Ms Stokes, Cllr D Corbin. 

Apologies:        Cllr M Grimwood, Cllr J Wigg.

1. Declarations of Interest: 

None.

2. To consider the full planning application as listed below-

Application Numbers:-15/10696/FUL 

Location:- Woodlawn House, White Cross, Zeals, BA12 6PH

Proposal:- Proposed construction of ground floor and first floor extensions, and associated works including the demolition of an existing one storey extension to the property.

Case Officer:-Christos Chrysanthou

After a tour of the property and presentation by the applicants the meeting was formally convened in the presence of the applicants. There was a general discussion concerning the application and Cllr Stokes asked the applicants what their response will be to the concern raised by their immediate neighbour in relation to the proposed height of the new gable end and chimney. The meeting reviewed the plans and the applicants confirmed that their architect was looking at the possibility of reducing the height of the chimney. It was also confirmed that the neighbours had asked for the applicants to consider a hip end roof rather than a gable end, albeit that the other roofs of the property are all gable end. The councillors inspected the view from the neighbours and agreed that the gable end proposal was more in keeping and that the applicant with advice from their architect should consider the viability of reducing the height of the chimney if it is safe to do so. 
The councillors then had a discussion Cllr Spencer proposed “that the Parish Council should support the application”, Cllr Corbin seconded and the vote was unanimous. 
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Signed…Charles Spencer.                                                   Date 27th November 2015.                                
               Chairman/Vice-Chairman
